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It is our mission to continue the work of Jesus
through the building of a vibrant Catholic

MASS SCHEDULE | Community of Word, Worship and Service.

Weekday Masses Confession

Wednesday | 8:20am Saturday | 3:30pm - 4:00pm

Friday | 8:20am First Friday | 7:50am GET IN TOUCH
OcRliySPERintment 920-743-4716 | office@ccparish.net

Weekend Masses Adoration e T LN

Saturday | 4:30pm Saturday's 3:30-4pm 25 N. Elgin Avenue | Sturgeon Bay, Wi 54235

Sunday | 7:30am, 10:30am 1st Thurs. of the Month 7-4pm



2| 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time September 4, 2022

Church Buitding
811 W. Juniper Street
Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235

Parish Office Hours
Monday - Thursday
8:00am - 4:30pm

oarich Off Office Closed
aris o d|ce & 1:30pm - 2:00pm
Mailing Address Friday

25 N. Elgin Avenue
920-743-4716
office@ccparish.net
www.ccparish.net

9:00am - 1:00pm

$t. John Bosco School
730 W. Maple Street
920-743-4144

PARISH STAFF

Parish Office (920) 743-4716 office@ccparish.net

Pastor
Fr. Ryan Krueger | Ext. 303 | fr.ryankrueger@yahoo.com

Pastoral Associate
Deacon Mark Hibbs | Ext. 304 | markhibbs@centurytel.net
cell: (920)495-6658

Youth Minister Grades 6-12
Sarah Gavin | Ext. 306 | stgavin25@gmail.com

Business Manager
Tony Klink | Ext. 305 | accounting@ccparish.net

Administrative Coordinator
Tina Lauder-Boucher | Ext. 301 | office@ccparish.net

Parish Council President
Missy Marchant

Finance Council Chair
Randy Neshitt

Trustees
Steve LaLuzerne
Matt Fox

Corpus Christi Catholic Church

GOSPEL MEDITATION

23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time

What virtue is the cornerstone of discipleship? Love. Jesus
preached about it, lived it, and summarized his greatest
commandment featuring it. Love is in our DNA. To follow
Jesus, then, is to follow the path of love. While this may
appear to be an attractive and easy option, it most
assuredly is not. Authentic love always comes with sacrifice.
it is the complete giving of oneself to another. The sacrificial
character of love always requires that we leave something
aside and pursue something else. This is at the heart of self-
denial. Love asks us to make choices that are often difficult.

There is a reason Jesus asks that the love of God come first.
“Charity is the right attitude of mind which prefers nothing
to the knowledge of God. If @ man possesses any strong
attachment to the things of this earth, he cannot possess
true charity (St. Maximus the Confessor).” “If anyone comes
to me without hating his father and mother, wife and
children, brothers and sisters, and even his own life, he
cannot be my disciple.” A devoted disciple must be single-
minded in her quest for God. She cannot allow anyone or
anything to have more power over her soul than God. When
any earthly attachments become more important than
Love, we can get ourselves into trouble.

The Gospel cails us to walk boldly into the darkness,
confusion, and emptiness of the world clothed in the
mantle of love. We are asked to walk with others on their
journey, offering a supportive, healing, challenging, and
faithful presence. Ours is not to judge. To walk this
sacrificial journey means that { must put myself aside and
focus on the needs of others. “A sacrifice to be real must
cost, must hurt and must empty ourselves (St. Teresa of
Calcutta).” Love helps us walk straight and focus to see
things more clearly and help others to do so as well. Many
folks struggle to find joy and meaning in life. People may
simply need someone with the freedom to sit with them in
their pain, so they don’t feel so alone. Through acts of
kindness, gestures of acceptance, and words of
compassion, burdens can be lightened. Believe in God’s
love and seek it above all other things!

©LPi



Corpus Christi Catholic Church

MASS INTENTIONS

Saturday, September 3|

03:30-04:00pm | Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | Jerome Braun (deceased)

Sun. Sept. 4| The 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time
07:30am | People of Corpus Christi

09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary

10:30am | Diane M. Johnson {deceased)

Tuesday, September 6 |

10:00am | Rosary in the Church or Reflection Garden
09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary
Wednesday, September 7| *Open to All*

07:50am | Rosary

08:20am | People of Corpus Christi

Thursday, September 8 |

09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary

Friday, September 9|

07:50am | Rosary

08:20am | Chuck Schommer (deceased)
Saturday, September 10 |

03:30-04:00pm | Adoration & Confessions
04:30pm | Richard Baugniet (deceased)

Sunday, Sept. 11 | The 24th Sun. in Ordinary Time
07:30am | Betty Stanecki (deceased)

09:00am | Mass at Holy Name of Mary

10:30am | People of Corpus Christi

STEWARDSHIP

For the Week of August 19-25, 2022

Parish SUPPOrt........cco e e $3,670.00

ONliNg GIVING....cocvvvreeeiiererieieeeene e s $2,690.00

L001(=T (e /OO OO, 3. ¥ 4 - X 4 ¢

Total DepPosit...cccciiiiiiinniiennienninessasins $7,336.00

Budgeted Weekly EXpenses........c.cccceeereereeennens $6,698.17

Weekly 5t. John Bosco School Subsidy............. $3,461.54

Weekly Shortage.........cccoeiieeiiimencrinmacanins ($3,123.71)
Water For Life........c...... $113.16

Help donate to the church by purchasing Scrip!
GIVE ONLINE! WWW.CCPARISH.NET

Corpus Christi Catholic Parish Support

2022 & 2021 Calendar Year Comparison

Parish Support |Jan, 1-Aug. 25, '22] Jan.1- Aug. 25, '2
Support Envelopes $194,094 $199,139
Loose Collection $30,708 $22,882
Online Giving $42,374 $41,669
Total $267,176 $263,690

23rd Sundayin Ordinary Time September4, 2022/ 3

READINGS FOR THE WEEK
Sunday: Wis 9:13-18b/Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14-17/Phlm 9-
10,12-17/tk 14:25-33

Monday: 1 Cor 5:1-8/Ps 5:5-6, 7, 12/Lk 6:6-11

Tuesday: 1 Cor6:1-11/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b/Lk 6:12-
19

Wednesday: 1 Cor 7:25-31/Ps 45:11-12, 14-15, 16-17/Lk
6:20-26

Thursday: Mi 5:1-4a or Rom 8:28-30/Ps 13:6ab, 6¢/Mt 1:1-
16,18-23 or 1:18-23

Friday: 1 Cor 9:16-19, 22b-27/Ps 84:3, 4, 5-6, 12/Lk 6:39-42
Saturday: 1 Cor 10:14-22/Ps 116:12-13, 17-18/Lk 6:43-49
Next Sunday: Ex 32:7-11, 13-14/Ps 51:3-4, 12-13, 17, 19/1
Tm 1:12-17/Lk 15:1-32 or 15:1-10

EDGE LIFE TEEN
Middle & High Scl | Religi Ed ti
and Youth Ministry News
Blessed are you, Lord God,
Creator of body and mind and heart;
you have sent the Spirit of wisdom and knowledge
to guide your people in all their ways.
At the beginning of this new school year,
in this time of uncertainty and anxiety,
we implore your mercy.
Bless and protect our students, teachers,
staffs, and their families,
Give wisdom to the decision makers,
be they in our schools or in our homes.
Expand the horizons of our minds,
and deepen our commitment to seek
the truth of your ways.
Enliven our faith to reach out tc those in need,
particularly those isolated and {onely.
in these days when so much has changed,
help us to trust in the love of your Son Jesus,
our Divine Teacher, who is the same
yesterday, today, and forever. Amen

We are praying for all of you as you embark on a new school
year! And of course, with a new school year means a new Faith
Formation/Youth Ministry year. We try to have our start dates
several weeks after the start of the new school year so you can
adjust to a new schedule.

In your parent emails are dates for 2 parent meeting offers. We
ask that you attend 1 of the 2. They will be short (less than 30
minutes) and we will also have all of your needed registration
information at the meetings.

Parents of students going into grades 6-11, if you have not been
receiving emails from Sarah, please email her at
stgavin25@gmail.com so she can add you to the list.

Registration is in the mail! If you have not received your
registration, please contact Laura Hoffman at 743-2062 or
lhoffman@stjosephsb.com. Copies are also available in main
church brochure rack. The Genesis program will start Wed. Oct.
Sth at 5:30-6:45pm at St. Joe's Faith Formation Center.

Last week to pick up your child's Vacation Bible School goodie
bag at St. Joe's. If you can't get there contact Laura.

We need you! Subs for all grades are needed-just call Laura.



Corpus Christi Catholic Church
4/ 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time
September 4, 2022
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PARISH NEWS
Parish Office Closed

The parish office will be closed on Monday September
5th for Labor Day!

Water for Life
Help us help those in other countries that
are in need of sustainable water programs.
P Deposit your change, cash or check (made
payable to Corpus Christi with Water for
Life in the memo) in the labelled donation
box in church entrance.

Quilt Raffle
Make sure not to miss out on purchasing raffle tickets
for the beautiful Door County Quilt! Stop by the table
before or after weekend Masses or even in the parish
office to purchase a ticket or more. Tickets $5.00 each
or 3 for $10.00.

Season Il will start on Sat. Sept. 10th at St. Joe's Social
Hall 8-9:30am. All men over 18 are welcome!

Bible Study at St. Joe's Tuesday
Come and join Penny Biwer on Tuesday's at 10am at St.
Joe's Faith Formation Center as she leads a reviving
bible study on the weekly readings that will stir your
spirit.

Corpus Christi Catholic Church

4/ 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time
Sept, 2022

PARISH & OTHER NEWS
Altar Flowers
Altar Flowers This Weekend:
For Leonard & Joan Schartner

If you wish to have altar flowers for your family or loved
ones, just call the parish office for more information and
then your intention will be published in the bulletin that
weekend. o] ol

Congratulations to Devin and Paige
(Nelson) Christenson whom were wed
August 27th. May God bless them and
their marriage.

2022 Cash Raffle

Yes-the tickets are on sale now until Sunday Oct. Sth
when the cash drawing for the grand prize of $1000.00
will happen at our event/dinner at lpm. Tickets are
available before and after weekend Masses and the parish
office. Just $10.00 each or 3 for $25.00. Mail in forms
available in the main church entrance brochure rack and
on our even on website www.ccparish.net. Help us to
remodel our bathrooms by purchasing a ticket or more.

Society of St.Vi ¢ de Paul Walk Sept, 17!
Friends of the poor-walk a mile in my shoes fundraiser at
St. Joe's parking lot Sat. Sept. 17th at 10am. Begins and
ends at St. Joe's parking lot. Walk 1.2 miles across the
Michigan St. & Oregon St. bridges. Food and drinks
following the walk. Register at www.fopwalk.org under
St. Joseph Conference Sturgeon Bay. All proceeds go to
assist our Friends in Need in our area. Call Chris at 715-
212-1218 with any questions.

Drive-thru mobile food pantry on Wed. Sept. 21st at Holy
Name of Mary 10am-12pm. Please stay in your car and
have a clean space in the trunk or backseat for the food.
Feeding America Eastern Wisconsin's Mobile Pantry
Program brings healthy food directly to high-need areas.
Refrigerated trucks transport the food in pre-packed
boxes, or through a farmer's market-style distribution
where clients take what they need, free of charge.
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Manitowoc podcast aims to grow faith

BY SUZANNE WEISS | FOR THE COMPASS

MANITOWQC — The
soundtrack of the wildly
popular Broadway show
“Hamilton” inspired
Cameron Gruenke to start
a Catholic podcast with his
friend, John Christianson.

The hip-hop musical
about Founding Father Al-
exander Hamilton features
the song “Who Lives, Who
Dies, Who Tells Your Story,”
which addresses how Ham-
ilton might be remembered
after death.

“I thought if I died tomor-
row, who tells my story?”
Gruenke asked. “I thought
about all of the people in
our parish who I don’t really
know, who maybe I would
see only at the parish picnic
or at Easter Vigil. Well, why
don't we just have those
peopie tell their story?”

The two started “Humbly
Speaking,” a St. Francis of
Assisi Parish podcast, this
past spring. They feature a
different guest from their
Manitowoc parish in each
episode and simply offer
an open-ended discussion
about their faith journeys.

The parish has provided

John Christianson, left, and Cameron Gruenke pr

G o

epare to

record “"Humbly Speaking,” a St. Francis of Assisi Parish
podcast, at their studio in the Manitowoc parish’s office.

a microphone, USB mixer
for allowing the playing
and recording of audio
directly into the computer,
headphones, pop filters to
prevent audio distortion, as
well as a studio space in the
parish office.

Gruenke, 29, said he
felt it was important for
parishioners to get to know
other people in the parish
in order to build a stronger

Catholic community.

“We only see them an
hour on Sunday, but it’s
important to give people
a perspective on how the
Catholic life is lived outside
of the walls of the church
because God doesn't ask us
to be a Catholic for an hour
on Sundays.

Our full story appears in the
Aug. 12 issue.
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Dear Brothers and Sisters,

0ld age is the fitting time for
the moving and joyful witness of
expectation. The elderly man and
woman are waiting, waiting for
an encounter.

In old age, the works of faith,
which bring us and others closer
to the Kingdom of God, are by
now beyond the power of the
energy, words, and impulses of
youth and maturity. But precisely
in this way, they make the prom-
ise of the true destination of life
even more transparent.

And what is the true destina-
tion of life? A place at the table
with God, in the world of God.

It would be interesting to see
whether, in local churches, there
is any specific reference intended
to revitalize this special ministry
of awaiting the Lord — itis a
ministry, the ministry of awaiting
the Lord — encouraging indi-

vidual charisms and community
qualities of the elderly person,

+ Pope Francis, Aug. 10, 2022

When European WWII refugees came to Wisconsin

BY LISA HAEFS | FOR THE COMPASS

ANTIGO — “I was 32 years old when the
war came to our area in the form of Ger
man invasion and occupation.”

Those words, typed in the front of the
book “Vengeance of the Swallows,” a
memoir of Polish World War 11 refugees,
serve as a prelude to introducing one of

the Catholic church’s early programs to
assist refugees from war-torn areas, and
its links to the Green Bay Diocese.

Sept. 2 is the 77th anniversary of the
signing of the documents of surrender
aboard the USS Missouri in Tokyo Bay,
Japan — effectively ending World War
I1. Earlier, on May 7, 1945, representa-
tives from the Allied high command had

accepted the unconditional surrender of
Nazi Germany, officially ending the war
in Europe.

“August and Ruby were wonderful
people,” said Susan Holubecki Steiner,
Stanislaw’s daughter, who was g at the
time. “They treated us very well.”

Our full story appears in the Aug. 26 issue.




THINGS YOU
SHOULD KNOW
St. Michael the Protector

BY PATRICIA KASTEN | THE COMPASS

The Feast of the Archangels is Sept.
I 29. However, before the 1970 revision
of the church calendar, only St. Michael
was honored on Sept. 29.

The day was sometimes called “Mich-
‘aelmas” — short for “Michael’'s Mass.
Tt was, for a time, a holy day of obligation.

St. Michal's feast was considered to
' end the harvest year and filled with
celebrations, parades and harvest feasts.

Michael's name — Mikha'sl —

means “Who is like God?” Michael is
callad the military leader of the angels and
protector of God's Chosen People.

The Sept. 29 feast date comes from

the fifth century dedication date of the
Basilica Archangeli in Septimo, a church
about six miles from Rome. It no longer
exists.

The Compass

OHficial Newspogper for the Diotese of Green Bay

GET FREE CATHOLIC NEWS.
SIGN Up NOW!

After knee surgery: Counting my blessings

Dear friends and followers of Jesus:

replacement surgery. Anyone who
¥ 1 has experienced this surgery or
other major surgeries knows that the
road to recovery is long,
I am pleased to report,
however, that I am mak-
ing good progress. As I

Fﬁs 8 you may know, in July I had knee
i

continue on my journey,
I want to share my grati-
tude for the many people
who have supported me
BISHOP'S and offer some insight
CORNER on what this experience
=——=  hastaught me.
Bishop David First of all, I cannot
Ricken possibly express my
sincere gratitude for

your prayers during my surgery and
recovery. Your prayers are very power-
ful; they are tangible and palpable. This
experience has helped me see just how
powerful and effective intercessory
prayer can be. What a beautiful tradition
we have within the Catholic Church that

we can pray and offer sacrifice for each
other, as well as seek the intercession of
the “cloud of witnesses” who have gone
before us. When the people of God unite
in prayer, there is so much that we can
do. Thank you for taking time to pray for
me, and I humbly ask you to keep me in
your prayers as my recovery continues.

I am so grateful for the doctor, the
nurses and staff of HSHS St. Clare Me-
morial Hospital in Oconto Falls for their
excellent care. They belong to a partner-
ship between the Hospital Sisters Health
System (HSHS) and Prevea Health.
HSHS began with a small group of
religious women in the 19th century and
has grown to serve people throughout
Wisconsin and Illinois. Their commit-
ment to providing health care rooted
in their faith is an inspiring example of
missionary discipleship. [ am also grate-
ful for the home health care that began
my rehabilitation program here and for
my follow-up care with a local physical
therapist.

Read the entire column in cur Aug. 26 issue.

Parish SNAPSHOT

AMY KAWULA | THE COMPASS

Prince of Peach Parish in Green Bay had a car and lawn implement show along
with their summer picnic on Sunday, Aug. 14.

LT T AL ERELTAd  Email your digital photo to us at compassnews@gbdioc.org
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St. Jobn Basco School is shaping future leaders by providing academic excellence in a caring

St. John Bosco
Catholic School

Volume 11, Issue 2

4K-8 Catholic environment where God’s gifts are nurtured and where faith is put Into action. September 2022
From the Principal First Day of School

With the start of something new comes
the hope of something great! Aside
from graduation, the first day of a new
school year is one of the most exciting
as it symbolizes the opportunity,
potential and promise brought by a
new beginning. This year we are
celebrating our 15™ year as St. John
Bosco Catholic School. The combining
of Corpus Christi, St. Joseph and Saints
Peter and Paul schools were the
foundation for St. John Bosco in 2007
continuing with the rich history of
Catholic education in Door County.
That spirit of education has been in our
hearts ever since, and it is played out at
St. John Bosco every day. Here, every
student is wvalued. Learning is
celebrated. Faith is strengthened. And
we provide the rigorous, advanced
education that our children need. St.
John Bosco was founded in faith. We
help students realize the full potential
of their God given abilities, Bringing
Christ’s message of service to others
above self and the promise of eternal
life that raises Catholic education to a
higher level. We also rise to the high
standards of instruction in today’s
world demands, particularly in reading,
math, science and technology. To do all
of that in a way that no one else could
claim is an identity that could only be
St. John Bosco. Qur school challenges
students and teachers to go beyond
the status quo and exceed
expectations. We are "Committed to
Excellence.” We are 5t. John Bosco.

Mas. Dassler
Cathaolic Identity Training

Staff at SIB received ftraining on
Catholic identity through Franciscan at
Home on Tuesday, August 23. Todd
Blahnik, from the dioccese came to our
school and provided the training.

A middle schoo! classroom, the
teacher’'s lounge, and the staff
bathroom were repainted and

recarpeted during the month of June,
Thank you to Clay Recupero and Hawk
Enterprise for helping with this
makeover!

Reading Assessment/Sneak Peek Day

Reading Assessment/Sneak Peek Day
was held on -
Monday,
August 29 for
students at
SIB. K-5
students had
a reading
assessment
done and all
other students
were able to
drop off their
school supplies

their
was
wonderful to see our
students again after an

and meet
teachers. It

summer

enjoyable
break!
All floors and carpets at St. John Bosco
School, including the gym, received a
thorough cleaning during the months
of June and July. We greatly appreciate
Steve Selvick from  Mastercare
Cleaning for providing these services to
SiB!

Spirit Wear Available Online

New SIJB apparel designs are
available! Please visit our school
website https://johnboscoschool.org
and click on the Spirit Wear tab.
There are a variety of items available.
Orders may be placed through
September 11. Call Gretel at FLS at
743-3353 if you have questions.

The first day of school at SJB was this
past Thursday, September 1. We
gathered for prayer led by Fr. Ryan
and Fr. Tony at 7:55am. What a
beautiful way to begin the school
year!

SIB will be offering cross country for
the very first time! Students in grades
6-8 can participate. Dennis Orns, our
new AD and Physical Education
teacher, will be our coach with help
from parent, Amy Fogarty. Uniforms
will be arriving soon! We are so excited
to be offering this opportunity! The
first meet is September 6 in Algoma.
5t. John Bosco Catholic School will be
kicking off its Annual School Fund Drive
this month. Look for the mailing soon!
The Herb Kohl Educational Foundation
has opened its application process for
teachers and principals.

In order for teachers and principals to
apply, they must be nominated first. By
nominating a teacher or principal, you
give them the opportunity to apply for
the competitive Teacher Fellowship
and Principal Leadership Awards equal
to $6,000 per winner and $6,000 per
their school.

This is a great way to honor and
recognize outstanding educators and
leaders in your school. Fellow teachers,
school leaders, parents, community
members, and even students can
nominate a teacher or principal.

To nominate Mrs. Dassler and our
teachers go to the school's website

https://iohnboscoschool.org. Scroll
down to Herb Kohl Educational

Foundation and click on Nominate
Principal and Nominate Teacher.
Nomination deadline is October 8,
2022, at 5:00pm central time.



Stay Informed about St. John Bosco

School Website — The website includes
current news and a calendar of events
for the current month.
https://iohnboscoschool.or

Facebook — Dozens of photos from
school activities fill St. John Bosco’s
Facebook page. Anyone can access it
from our website.

Mrs. Barganz, 3" Grade

LN | am very excited to be
teaching third grade! | love
building a classroom

Ll community, being
positive, and helping students
develop a lifelong passion for
learning.

Fun Facts: | enjoy watching my kids
and their various activities at each
stage of life. My middle child is a
senior playing on the football team
for Sturgeon Bay; and my youngest
wili be starting her freshman vyear
and playing volleyball. My oldest son
graduated in 2021 and is working at
TTX.
Mr. Bero, Middle School Science
| am looking forward to
working with students
and getting them to think
: like a scientist by looking
at the world around them and seeing
the beauty in all that God created for
us to learn. | love the razzle and
dazzle of things that create awe and
gets a student thinking “What if we
did this?”. It creates one of the first
things we need as a scientist—the
question or hypothesis.
Fun Facts: | am a volunteer for Civil
Air Patrol, and | am just finishing up
my four vyears of being a Unit
Commander of the Brown County
Senior Squadron. | also went to Space
Camp in Huntsville, AL where |
learned new techniques of working
STEM into my science classes.

Mrs. Bero, Middle School

Band and Music

| enjoy teaching music

because it involves so many

S)B Parish Connection

other subjects. It is a multifaceted
way of learning where every learner
can enjoy and find success in a way
suited to their learning style. Music
involves playing, singing, moving,
feeling/emotion, discipline, agility,
hand-eye coordination, reading,
history, math and science just to
name a few.

Fun Facts: I'm just happy to be here!
Mr. Bero (the science teacher) and |
have two grown sons who are both
Engineers. We enjoy traveling,
especially to Texas, where we spend
time with our oldest son, his wife and
our two granddaughters.

Mr. Orns, Physical Education

| like teaching students’ new skills

that they can
practice and
improve on each
year. | also like

teaching them activities that they can
play for the rest of their life.

| taught Physical Education, coached
high school boys basketball and was
the Athletic Director for 14 years at
Chetopa Public Schools in Kansas
before moving to Sturgeon Bay four
years ago.

Fun Facts: | have 6 children—ages 7
to 31. My family and | love to travel
in our free time. Whether it's little,
small trips around the area to long
road trips, we are game for
anywhere,

Ms. Schwartz, Kindergarten

While | have loved my
A "8 three years in third grade
é‘i atSt. John Bosco, | am
g_ ! = overjoyed to get back to my
roots in kindergarten. My passion is
teaching foundational reading and
math skills that students need to be
successful through their education. |
enjoy helping students develop a
love for school and learning.

Fun Fact: I've wanted 10 be a teacher
and follow in my grandma's footsteps
since | was little. Grandma Schwartz
taught in a3 one-room schoolhouse in
Forestville.

A/ B 4

Mrs. Gulley, 4K

4 | am excited to experience
my first year in 4K with all of
my students! | have worked
in kindergarten for the past
4 years, so | am excited to experience
all of the firsts that come along with
a new school and new school year
right along with the kiddosl|
Fun Facts: | love spending time with
my family, my husband Austin and
our dog Remi. | love spending time
outdoors exploring new hiking trails,
playing and coaching softball, and
running.
Mrs. Grim, PM Administrative

Assistant
| previously worked at
Sturgeon Bay School

District where | worked in the Food
Service Department. | am a proud US
Coast Guard spouse and have two
sons, who both attend 5t. John Bosco
and are in 2™ and 3" grade. | am very
excited to work in the school that my
boys attend and am looking forward
to meeting all the awesome SIB
students.

Fun Fact: Prior to moving to Sturgeon
Bay, we lived in Ketchikan, Alaska.
Mrs. Karnopp, Elementary Music
Teacher

I am very happy to be back
teaching music! | retired
: in 2020 and miss kids so
much. Everyone at St. John Bosco has
been so welcoming to me.

My favorite thing about teaching
music is hearing the voices of
children singing. Every day is a new
adventure with new songs and
lessons. | look forward to meeting the
students and families of S5t. John
Bosco. And | look forward to the
Christmas concert!

Fun Facts: | was born and raised in
Door County. | graduated from
Southern Door High School. My
parents still live in Little Sturgeon. |
went to college with Mrs. Bero (new
band teacher), and we were college
roommates!



